ASC Committee on Curriculum and Instruction
Minutes

3-07-08

9-11 am 200 Bricker

Present: Adelson, Shanda, Krissek, Trudeau, Breitenberger, Harder, Hobgood, Vasey, Highley, Andereck, Avorbegdor, Dutta, Lowry, Huffman, Mercerhill, Collier, Wanzer, Bebe Miller, S. Lee, B.Ward (Guests: Ron Solomon, Judie Monson, Chungsheng Ban, Joe Lynch, James Bach, Neelam Soundjaran, Martha Nieset) 

I. Updates from Chair

a. Introductions: Tracee Huffman, new undergraduate student representative who is a double major in Actuarial Science and Classics
b. Natural Science Focus Group sequence definition issues: The Curriculum and Assessment office will help CCI Sub-E identify and form a faculty focus group of those teaching interdepartmental and cross-college sequences, in order to explore issues of definition and alignment.
c. Discussion of process to implement CCI Sub-E recommendation to send reminders to GEC instructors of their courses (i.e. what they are, what needs to be on syllabus.) English undergrad studies chair sends a quarterly memo reminding instructors of information, parts of which they can copy and paste into syllabi as appropriate.  Concern expressed for “policing” with too many prescriptions or reminders.  CCI will receive this web site as an example so members can edit and distribute as they deem appropriate. Discussion will continue as to how to institute a regular mechanism for alerting faculty who are teaching GECs of the goals for the categories.
d.  Faculty Senate will be discussing how to assess opportunities for the addition of clinical track faculty based on  2002 documentation, and how that affects ASC.
e. ASC Honors Provisional Contract changes: AP credits are allowed for Honors Contracts, but are restricted to 10 hours (5 to Nat Sci and 5 to allocate in place of one of the student-selected breadth courses. In Soc Sci and Arts and Humanities, the 4 required courses must come from at least 3 different departments. Suggestion to closely monitor the effects of this change and also keep abreast of state-wide initiatives on AP credit issues.
f. CESP approved a change in Transfer Student minimal admissions requirements from 2.0 to a target of 2.5, with flexibility based on what they will deem as “competitive” thresholds.  This will go into effect SU09.
g. Announcement from Alexis Collier: University-wide Advisory Committee for the GEC has been established and charge was distributed in paper copy to CCI.  Meetings are being scheduled for SP08

II. Revision of Math Minor and addition of Honors Minor 
(Guests: Ron Solomon and Judie Monson, Math Department)

Revisions to non-honors Math minor approved
a. Sub-B summary by Mike Vasey (see transmittal letter): clarifications proposed were valuable for non-honors minor. Honors minor demonstrates 3 options and increased rigor. Options range from 20 credits, GPA minimum of 3.0 to 25 credits with GPA of 3.5.  Much discussion of honors minor precedent and details of the actual variations in the proposal.
i. Sub C approved the Honors minor, but wishes that it be up to the ASC Honors program, rather than Math, to decide who can choose to complete the Honors minor.  Sub C does not want honors students to be denied the possibility of completing a non-honors minor.  Also, a non-honors student could choose to do the Math honors minor as well.  There is a letter of support from Honors program but it does not address this issue.

ii. Judy Monson and Ron Solomon context and clarifications: Agree that students should have maximum flexibility regardless of their (non) honors status.
iii. GPA threshold for Math Honors minor is lower than threshold for Honors cumulative GPA.

iv. Would a non-MAPS student be discouraged from doing a Math minor?  Sub C felt this could be a possibility.

b. History and Context (Monson & Solomon): Current minor was discouraging honors and non-honors minors because of lack of flexibility.  Impetus for division into two types of minors was to provide more flexibility for those who don’t want to have to take honors level math courses, but also more depth and rigor for those who may want to take more honors courses.
c. There is no current designation for “Honors” in a minor for a student’s transcript.

d. Sub C was fine with Honors limiting their students who minor in Math with the proposed changes, but does not feel that Math should be able to make that decision. They feel that ASC Honors should be allowed to decide which students will take the honors version. The Honors program letter also does not address the possibility of a non-honors student taking the honors minor.
e. Suggestion to approve revisions to non-honors minor and have further discussion of honors minor. Honors students would be able to do new non-honors minor too.
f. Recommendation to track GPA of honors vs. non-honors students within minor options

g. Friendly amendment to Approve Revisions of Non-Honors Math Minor: 

Motion to approve non-honors math minor: Krissek, 2nd  Shanda
Unanimously Approved
Further discussion: Does Honors currently advise and mandate courses and content level for minors within the context of their contract?  

Suggestion to gather feedback and recommendations from honors curriculum subcommittee and reconsider Math Honors Minor.  Investigate Spanish Honors Minor procedures and processes.

Honors Math Minor Option placed on hold.
III. Actuarial Science revisions to Major
(Guests: Chunseng Ban and Judie Monson, Math Department)

Unanimously Approved
a. Sub-C Overview: see transmittal letter; felt changes were clearly articulated, well justified and was pleased to recommend approval of changes

b. (Ban and Monson) Summary of Majors: 100-125 majors and growing, Chunseng Ban advises all students; no official accreditation process but program is listed in professional societies and certain courses align directly with accreditation bodies.

c. Graduates of this program take an exit exam and are prepared for 4 preliminary exams, which is part of the program’s assessment plan.

d. Q: Is there any concern that, in giving up 640, there will be a diminished link between courses?  A: No because basic business courses that apply are still required. This major focuses on mathematical aspects and program did not want to increase credits, so 640 was removed as a requirement in order to attain a 0-sum increase.

Motion to approve from Sub-C, 2nd Krissek,
Vote: Unanimously Approved

IV. History Minor revisions
(Guests: Joe Lynch and Jim Bach, History Department)

Unanimously Approved

a. Sub-B Overview by Jay Hobgood: (see transmittal letter) 

i. Rationale for 20-25 credit increase is the addition of HIS 398 as a crucial foundational course

ii. Aims to craft minors with more focus and substance, consistent with some of McHale report findings

iii. Sub-C discussed and scrutinized increase in hours and ultimately felt that it was justified

b. Context and History by Joe Lynch: When this minor was created it was a mini-version of major, which insists on geographical and temporal distribution. This was built into the minor but became an impediment to students who wanted a specific focus.  Therefore, the proposed changes were designed to better accommodate students’ more specialized interests and needs in a minor.  

c. Discrepancy: (John Wanzer) between point 2 of revisions and GEC-R requirements.  Many courses from other departments count on departmental minors and the same would be possible, upon approval, for a 200-level non-History course in Historical Studies to count as 5 credits toward the History minor.  For a student who chooses to do so, the GEC course requirement would render the increase to the minor a 0-sum increase.

d. There are currently 40-50 History minors and History hopes these changes will increase these numbers.
e. Q: Will there need to be more HIS 398 sections?  Currently 5-6 per quarter are taught as well as 1-2 in summer.  Each section has a 20-student enrollement cap.  The addition of one or 2 more sections would not be a problem.

Motion to approve by Sub-C;  2nd Vasey 
Vote: Unanimously Approved

V. Transfer Module Discussion  

a. Change Theater 161 to Dance 161

b. Q; Do Physics 101-102 still exist? Should they be on our module?  A: Yes, because they are still offered at regional campuses and the regionals do not have their own TM, they should remain on the TM sheet (John Wanzer).
Motion to Endorse: Hobgood, 2nd Vasey  
Endorsement vote: Unanimously Approved 

VI. Approval of minutes 

Motion: Shanda, 2nd Mockabee, Unanimously Approved
VII. Discussion of GEC Upper Division enrollments

a. (Martha Nieset) Explanation of content for charts

b. 60/40 split lower-division to upper-division may be due to more lower- division options.  If we were to give students more upper-division GEC options, would (and should) these percentages change?

c. Should we target upper division courses for GEC status, as faculty senate asked us to investigate?

d. Is 60/40 split desirable?  
e. Q: How many of lower-division courses in the chart are due to AP credit transfer?  A: (Nieset) AP credit appears within as EM credit , so determining which is just AP credit is difficult.
f. The data currently include all transfer grades, EM credit, P/NP courses.  Can we separate the EM credit out? Yes.
g. 37% of students work is at 100-level, 63% is above 100-level; about 20% of 100-level is transfer & EM credit.
h. What is breakdown of coursework taken at OSU only (100-level, then upper vs. lower division)? Martha Nieset to run new query.
i. Nothing is stopping departments from proposing upper-division GEC courses? Is this the goal?  If so, how many would be enough?

j. Suggestion to send information statement once GEC Guidelines are revised inviting departments to apply for GEC status if they think it appropriate.

k. Q: Is it increasing our rigor to create upper level GEC courses without pre-requisites?

l. Substantial pre-reqs vs. intellectual pre-reqs (similar to how honors advising recommends upper-division courses to honors students) may provide a useful framework for discussion
m. Request for breakdown on p.1 between BA and BS students for upper vs. lower division hours. (With and without EM credit)
n. Population of students has changed – does this warrant a better mix of GEC courses for students who want to take higher-level courses?  A: Petitions to do so in advising mirrored the desire of students to take higher-level courses.
VIII. CIS BA & BS Major Revision
(Guest: Neelam Soundarajan, CSE)

Unanimously Approved
a. Sub-C Summary of proposal by Mike Vasey (see transmittal letter) Subcommittee felt that proposal clear, well-justified, and had no major concerns.  The proposal (in BA and BS) increases rigor and aligns with new GEC requirements, reducing GEC requirements within program, addition of a capstone course.
i. Proposal results in a net 10-credit hour reduction in both BA and BS majors by eliminating some free electives and adding some new requirements (capstone and CSE 601 Ethics course)
b. History and Context (Guest: Neelam Soundarajan) CSE and CIS programs are similar but have diverged over time, one of the main differences being the CIS capstone design course is seen as desirable by employers.
c. Majors Statistics: About 90 students in CSE and CIS combined. CSE slightly larger but CIS expects that these changes will increase enrollments in BS CIS, which has about 23 students per year.

Motion to Approve Sub-C; 2nd Krissek

Vote: Unanimously Approved
